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Petal Power

GFWC Joppatowne Woman's Club, Inc. 
P.O Box 382 Joppa, MD 21085-4502

February, 2013
President’s Message








Diane Raycob












410-893-7534

Dear Ladies,

     Brrrrrrr!  What frigid weather we’re having!  I hope you all are staying toasty and enjoying looking outside.  Remember to fill up your bird feeders and put out some bread crumbs.  The little birdies need extra care this time of year.
     We had a very informative speaker at our January meeting.  She was the young lady who attended the HOBY leadership camp through our scholarship.  She really enjoyed the experience and is looking forward to keeping her friendships she acquired during that week.

     We are always on the lookout for new members.  Tell prospectives what you value from belonging to JWC.  Lasting friendships, leadership development, networking, funding for projects, the ability to make a difference in Joppatowne and worldwide are some excellent reasons.

     My life would be very different without the Joppatowne Woman’s Club.  My involvement with the GFWC (since 1982) has changed my life-for the better.  I have rich, wonderful relationships with ladies from Virginia and Maryland which would not have happened but for the woman’s clubs.

     I hope your membership is valuable to you.  It is definitely valuable to those who benefit from our club’s contributions in our proximity and worldwide.       
Take care,
Diane
The notes I handle no better than many pianists.  But the pauses between the notes—ah, that is where the art resides.   Artur Schnabel
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Hospitality








Madeleine Murphy











410-569-0477

Dinners are $20.00 except for Crab Cake & Prime Rib and they are prices at $25. Please call in your dinner order to one of the ladies listed below by noon on Tuesday.  If you have to cancel, please do not call the restaurant. Call Madeleine.
Here are the February 7th dinners:   Tilapia, Meat Loaf, or Plain Chicken
Hostesses:   Lori Eck
 410-679-2460       Betty Manthei   410-679-4653            
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February Birthdays

Cathy Bowden

12



Ellie Kimlicko

22

March Birthdays

Mary Reynolds
13



Jeanette Petnic

18
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First Vice President/Membership





       Lori Eck












443-484-2054


We will presenting a short workshop at Boscov’s on February 7th at 11 a.m. in the auditorium.  If you are able to meet us there, that would be great.  We are hoping to make a welcoming and informative talk about the Joppatowne Woman’s Club, give out some brochures and contact info.  We may be able to show a DVD or something on YouTube as well.
Remember:  Please contact me if you will have a possible new member/guest at one of our meetings.  
Second Vice President/Programs




       Betty Manthei












410-679-4653

For our program February 7th, we will have Susan Myers from United Nations Foundation to speak about their program Shot@Life.  This is a new program that the International Outreach program now partners with and promotes vaccinations for all children around the world.  
Arts

Members:  Dottie Bishoff, Lori Eck, Ellie Kimlicko, and Barbara Ledford 

We met in January and made adorable flowery pens.  Initially, we will hand them out to prospective members at our membership workshop on February 7th at Boscov’s.  We plan to make more at our next meeting to sell at the Farmer’s Market.   Please come to this meeting on March 21st, 7 p.m. at Barbara Ledford’s.
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Conservation Members:  Dottie Bishoff, Maureen Cornett, Claire Geis and Carol Metzger
Cold weather conservation tips:

· Adjust thermostat setting for heating to 68 degrees or less.  This also helps to manage your winter electric bill.
· Dress warm and use an electric blanket to keep warm while you sleep
· Consider a space heater for warming only the room you are in.  Make sure there are built-in-safety features such as tip-over switches; overheat sensors and protective screens or grills.
· Turn whole-house heater off when you're not going to be home for an extended period.
·  Close curtains and blinds to help insulate homes and buildings against cool temps at night.  Open during the warmer part of the day so the sun can warm the building naturally.
· Turn off electric water heaters at the circuit breaker if not in use.
· Reduce use of all non-essential electric appliances, such as dishwashers and clothes dryers, especially during the early morning.
· Turn off non-essential lighting and electric appliance, such as pool pumps.
· Turn off lights when you leave a room or when they aren't needed.
· Keep cooking and bathing to a minimum, especially during the early morning hours.
· Leave refrigerator and freezer doors closed as much as possible
· If someone in your home is dependent on electric powered, life-sustaining medical equipment, check backup facilities.
· If you experience a power outage, turn off all major appliances, including the heater, immediately following the service interruption.  This will prevent the system serving your home from being overloaded when power is restore.  When power is restored, turn appliances on gradually and only as needed.  
Ladies don't forget your pop-tops for Ronald McDonald house, and your items for the Humane Society.

Education





          Karen Conte & Barbara Ledford








          410-569-3902

410-679-1166
Members: Barbara Albers, Dottie Bishoff, Cathy Bowden, Joyce Brown, Ruth Cameron, Dee Martin, and Rosemary Sebula
The scholarship applications have been delivered to Mr. Mike White, a guidance counselor at Joppatowne HS.  Hopefully, we will have many applicants to choose from.  We award two $1,000 scholarships.
Remember to save your General Mills boxtops and give them to us.
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Home Life 






Barbara Albers & Sue Tyber









410-679-5260
           410-679-8963

Members: Dottie Bishoff, Ruth Cameron, Reno Eitel, Ellie Kimlicko, Barbara Ledford, Betty Manthei, Dee Martin, Jeanette Petnic, Ursula Pierce, Rosemary Sebula, and Rose Marie Vaccaro
We’re getting a good start on the second half of our year by supplying items from the Harford Family House wish list. I asked them for their top 4 needs. They are toilet paper, diapers size 0 to 4, detergent, and baby shampoo and lotion. Many signed up to bring these items at the last meeting, but many (like me) were missing in action. If you would like to donate, and live in town, please bring any of the above items to my house (Barb A.) on Feb. 4th, 5th, or 6th. If you live out of town, please bring them to the Feb. 7th general meeting. If you don’t have time to shop, and would prefer to make a donation, the committee will shop for you.   

 

Health Information: February is heart disease month, and is still the leading cause of death for women. Our symptoms are often different from men’s symptoms. They may include pain between the shoulder blades, and pain radiating into the jaw. The February issue of Woman’s Day magazine has many interesting articles about this subject.

International Outreach
 Mindy Kretschmer                                                             410-638-5449

Members: Dottie Bishoff, Madeline Murphy, Mary Reynolds, and Rose Marie Vaccaro

Activities in this Community Service program area are designed to increase awareness of the importance of the United Nations, international exchange and development programs, and international aid and relief organizations.

Shot@Life is a program sponsored by the United Nations.  We will hear more about this important endeavor at our February meeting.
Public Issues



                                                      Barbara Knapp 









410-679-4330
Members: Dottie Bishoff, Reno Eitel, Betty Manthei, and Betty Meidinger
Valentine's for Perry Point VA Medical Center
We fell short of our goal for collecting 50 Valentine's at the January General Meeting for veterans at the Perry Point VA Medical Center.  The 19 Valentines collected were beautiful and clever; however, there were not enough to meet our needs.  An email went out on January 20th asking each member to make 2 more Valentine's and bring them to the February 7 general meeting.  We want no identified veteran to miss the joy and appreciation your Valentine card will bring.

If you are unable to make it to the February 7 meeting, contact me and I will make arrangements to collect your Valentine's and get them in the envelope being mailed to the Perry Point VA Medical Center on February 8.

Thank you for supporting our veterans and for the additional effort you are putting into this project. Your gesture will brighten Valentine's Day for 50 veterans.
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Public Issues Meeting
The Public Issues Committee will be meeting on February 4, 7 p.m. at Reno Eitel's home to plan our next project.  If you would like to join us, please give me a call.  We'd love to have you become a part of this program.
Ways & Means




Dottie BISHOFF 443-402-1421
Members: Barbara Albers, Cathy Bowden, Joyce Brown, Karen Conte, Reno Eitel, Claire Geis, Barbara Ledford, Betty Manthei, Betty Meidinger, Madeleine Murphy, Jeanette Petnic and Rose Marie Vaccaro
I want to thank all of you once again for the selling of the Kindle Fire tickets. That was a great fundraiser success! Also, thanks again to the ladies who did the wrapping at Boscov's.   It was a fun fundraiser and I am looking forward to doing it again this year at Christmas. 

Tea tickets are selling well, I have 40 left.  I hope you are selling your "pot of gold" tickets.   I will be going to the flea market to sell some tickets.  However, I am not sure when.  If anyone who wants to come and help, please let me know.  

I spoke with Dottie DeCarlo about the overnight bus trip to Cape May for some time in June.  Dottie said the flyer should be ready shortly; she is trying to finalize the hotel accommodations. 

I will have Easter candy order forms at our meeting on the 7th.   If anyone would like to sell Easter candy, let me know.  It is an easy way to get chocolate bunnies for your grandchildren for their Easter baskets. I will take in your order, pick up the candies, and deliver them to you. 

Don't forget to bring me your pop-tops for the Ronald McDonald House and your Redner's tapes for Rose Marie Vaccaro.

Have a Happy Valentine’s Day---All my best Dottie

Dates to Remember
February 4 – Public Issues meeting, Reno’s, 7 p.m.                                                     

February 7 – Informational meeting for prospective members, Boscov’s auditorium, 11 a.m.                                                                                                                            

February 7 – General meeting, Williamsburg Inn, 7 p.m. Note date change because of Valentine’s Day.                                                                                                             

February 19 – MFWC Board meeting, Columbus Gardens, 10 a.m. (Snow date – 2/26)                

February 28 – JWC board meeting, 7 p.m., Maureen’s

March 14 - General meeting, Williamsburg Inn, 7 p.m.

March 21 – Art meeting, Barbara Ledford’s, 7 p.m.

March 28 - JWC board meeting, 7 p.m. Barbara Alber’s
Cranberry Casserole

This recipe was made by Barbara Knapp and many of us enjoyed it at our December /November board meeting held at Betty Meidinger’s.  It was delicious and a perfect holiday dish (or any time!).

3 C. apples, peeled and chopped 1/3 C. flour
2 C. raw cranberries 1/3 C. chopped pecans or walnuts (optional) 
1 C. sugar 1/2 C. melted butter or margarine
1 C. quick cooking oats
1/2 C. brown sugar

In a 2 quart casserole, combine apples, cranberries, and sugar. Mix remaining ingredients and spread over the top. Bake at 325 degrees for 50 minutes, until lightly browned and bubbly.
